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__ . REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
€ Nol 37 5. 2023
TO : Schools Division Superintendents

All Others Concerned

WAIVING OF REGISTRATION FEES FOR THE REGULAR PHILIPPINE EDUCATIONAL
PLACEMENT TEST (PEPT)

1. This is in reference to the attached Memorandum No. DM-CT-2023-028 dated
February 21, 2023, from Gina O. Gonong, Undersecretary for Curriculum and
Teaching, Department of Education, relative to the above-captioned activity,
contents of which are self-explanatory, for information and appropriate action.

2. For inquiries or clarifications, contact the Bureau of Education Assessment-
Education Assessment Division (BEA-EAD) at telephone number (02) 86312589 or
through its email address bea.ead@deped.gov.ph.

3. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are earnestly
desired.

WILFREDO Eﬁﬁ\u CESO III

Regional Director

Encl.: As stated
Reference:
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Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education
OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY FOR CURRICULUM AND TEACHING

MEMORANDUM
DM-CT-2023-_07%

TO : REGIONAL DIRECTORS
SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS
REGIONAL AND DIVISION TESTING COORDINATORS

GINA j GONg;IG

FROM : :
Undersecretary for culum and Teaching

SUBJECT : Waiving of Registration Fees for the Regular Philippine
Educational Placement Test (PEPT)

DATE 3 February 21, 2023

Consistent with Section 5.2 of DepEd Order No. 55, s. 2016 entitled “Policy
Guidelines on the National Assessment of Student Learning for the K to 12
Basic Education Program,” the Bureau of Education Assessment (BEA) with the
assistance of regional division and school personnel shall administer the Philippine
Educational Placement Test on the third (Luzon cluster) and fourth (Visayas and
Mindanao cluster) Sundays of November at designated testing centers.

Relative to this, the Department is pleased to announce that the Fifty Pesos
(PhpS50.00) non-refundable registration fee that each application/registrant must
pay pursuant to DECS Order No. 100, s. 1992 otherwise known as “Revised Rates
of Fees and Charges,” is waived.

Corollary, a new Registration Form for the Regular PEPT administration shall be
provided and distributed to field offices.

For further details, please contact the Bureau of Education Assessment-Education
Assessment Division (BEA-EAD) at (02) 8631-2589 or send an email at
bea.ead@deped.gov.ph.

Immediate and wide dissemination is desired.
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